

## **BUCKINGHAM TOWN COUNCIL**

TOWN COUNCIL OFFICES, THE BUCKINGHAM CENTRE, VERNEY CLOSE, BUCKINGHAM MK18 1JP

Telephone/Fax: (01280) 816 426

Email: office@buckingham-tc.gov.uk www.buckingham-tc.gov.uk

Town Clerk: Mr. C. P. Wayman

24 October 2017

Councillor,

You are summoned to an Interim meeting of Buckingham Town Council to be held on Monday 30th October 2017 at 7pm in the Council Chamber, Cornwalls Meadow, Buckingham.

Town Clerk

Please note that the Full Council will be preceded by a Public Session in accordance with Standing Order 3.f. which will last for a maximum of 15 minutes.

## **AGENDA**

1. **Apologies for Absence** Members are asked to receive apologies from members.

2. **Declarations of Interest** 

> To receive declarations of any personal or prejudicial interest under consideration on this agenda in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 Sections 26-34 & Schedule 4.

- New Homes Bonus Scheme Grant Funding Scheme Buckingham Youth Club 3. Members to consider submitting an application on behalf of the Slade Bowls Club
- Propose by Cllr. Smith, seconded by Cllr. Stuchbury and AGREED to RECOMMEND 4. to Full Council to ask the Town Clerk to approach a Barrister for the estimated cost of reviewing the legality of the VALP and to see whether it would be worth the Town Council pursuing a review or not, and for the information to be presented at the Interim Council.
- To consider whether the Town Council needs to commission extra technical support in 5. order to respond to the VALP consultation and agree a budget (from contingencies) if decided so to do.

Motion - Cllr. Harvey 6.

> We note the imminent development of the land opposite the old police station now that AVDC have approved the planning application for 13 houses. We also note that the County Councillor for the area has informed the Town Clerk that (with reference to the Addington Road one way system implementation) that the developer and council are nearly in agreement on how to deliver the scheme. Given the **urgent** need to ensure that traffic can managed successfully during the house building itself and subsequently when a new junction to the new estate is built, the Town Council







## www.buckingham-tc.gov.uk

resolves to ask AVDC and the CC to use what powers they have to ensure that no work is carried out on the new small estate until the one way system in Addington Road is fully installed.

- 7. Chairman's Announcements
- 8. Date of next Meetings:

Full Council Interim Council Monday 20<sup>th</sup> November 2017 Monday 18<sup>th</sup> December 2017

To: All Councillors